                                                                    CITY OF SALEM 
BOARD OF HEALTH
MEETING MINUTES

November 13, 2012
DRAFT
	MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairperson, Dr. Barbara Poremba, Gayle Sullivan, Martin Fair, Robert Dionne & Dr. Larissa Lucas
OTHERS PRESENT: Larry Ramdin, Health Agent, Justina Polvere, PHN


	
	

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION/ACTION

	
	

	1. Call to Order

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

          (Oct  9th  & 25th)

	7:00pm
Unanimously approved with corrections.



	3. Chairperson Announcements
	Robert Dionne is resigning from the Board as he is moving out of Salem. This will be his last meeting. The board thanked him for his outstanding service.
Dr. Poremba, L Ramdin and M. Fair attended hearing of the    City Council Health Safety and Environment subcommittee about reduction of the Board; the committee approved the request. The next step is for the full City Council to vote on the reduction motion and home rule petition. 
Some BOH members have appointment dates that are expired. L. Ramdin will check on need for reappointment updates. 


	
	

	     4. Monthly Reports-Updates



	A. Health Agent Report

B. Public Health Nurse  Report
C. Administrative Report
D. City Council Liaison Update
5. New Business
A. Dr. Kiame Mahaniah, Chief Medical Officer for North Shore Community Health Center: present the new Community Strategy/goals of the 
Health Center 
B. Board of Health Mission/Policy Planning


	Approved. Copy available in BOH

Update on Jo Freedom Coffee Shop. Larry Ramdin advised the Board that the establishment has been issued their food establishment permit and is in operation. The owners have until Nov 23rd to remove the carpeting in the basement.
L. Ramdin presented a draft food service enforcement policy for the Board for review.
The MA Department of Environmental Protection reauthorized the operating permit for the Transfer station to operate as it is currently licensed.
Giovanni's Food Permit was suspended for 3 days - a consultant was hired to train the staff.
The Licensing Board revoked Bangkok Paradise’s liquor and common victualler licenses. 
L Ramdin will be gone for 3 days next week for radon reduction new construction training in DC.
Approved. Copy available in BOH

Nurse Polvere updated the Board on recent flu clinic numbers- Senior Center ____Lifebridge _____Police 15, Fire 9, Public 25; Pneumonia vaccine - 16. She will be running a flu clinic for the public every Thursday from November 29 until the end of the year from 5pm-6pm. Posted on website.
Nurse Polvere will be presenting at the “On Point Program” located in the point area on Nov 28th. The program helps to educate teens on probation. She would like to keep working with them in the future. 
Approved. Copy available in BOH
Councilor Furey not Present

Dr. Larissa Lucas invited Dr. Kiame Mahaniah, the new Chief Medical Officer of the North Shore Community Health Center to meet the Board. Dr. Mahaniah spoke on his role, cooperative/joint programs with Board of Health, and upcoming programs at the Health center. Dr. Poremba the Chairperson thanked Dr. Mahaniah for taking the time to attend the meeting and meet the Board and looks forward to a continued working relationship with the Northshore Community Health Center as it improves the health of the public in Salem.
The Board discussed the proposed changes in the mission statements including one presented by the staff. They made some minor changes and would like it retyped. They will vote to accept it at the next meeting. Next is to work on 
long term goals; input from the staff is appreciated. 

	
	

	
	

	
	

	  6.  MEETING ADJOURNED:
Respectfully submitted,

Heather Lyons-Paul
Clerk of the Board
	8:30pm


	Next regularly scheduled meeting is December 11, 2012 at 7pm

At City Hall Annex, 120 Washington Street, Room 311 Salem.

	


